
NOTES FROM JIM RENFER– Director of Music 

SEPTEMBER 24, 2017  25TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

T 
he choir serves many 
functions in the liturgy, 
such as leading the  

congregation in singing of 
hymns and the Mass ordinary 
and providing motets and chants 
that assist in prayer. These  
actions, however, all fall under 
one larger purpose: to pray. Too 
often this simple function is 
overlooked. In many parishes 
that I have visited or been  
involved with musically, one  
action or the other is overem-
phasized. On the one hand, there 
are churches who use their choir 
only to lead congregational  
singing; this, quite simply,  
undermines the choir’s place in 
the liturgy. While congregational 
singing is important and encour-
aged by the church, this view of 
the choir removes a beautiful  
element of their music making. 
The church has such a vast  
history of sacred music,  
including difficult pieces written 
for many interlocking voices. By 
removing the possibility of these 
pieces, one does a disservice to 
the liturgy, which is enriched by 
these beautiful works. On the 
other hand, there are choirs who 
focus too much on singing  

difficult and impressive music. 
This too is a problem, as the  
purpose of their music making 
becomes entertainment, or 
showing off. Choirs like these, 
while they do provide some good 
sounding music, miss the heart 
of choral singing, which is to 
pray. 
     Before the Second Vatican 
Council, singing in the choir was 
a clerical function; it was only 
allowed for men and boys to be 
involved, and their purpose was 
clearly to sing the Mass, in the 
same sense as the priest  
celebrates it. While being in the 
choir is no longer officially  
a clerical role, that same purpose 
remains unchanged. On a deeper 
level, the choir is called in their 
music making not simply to lead 

prayer or guide others to pray, 
but to truly pray themselves. The 
choir has a duty to sing well, but 
also to pray well. As you come  
to mass these next few week-
ends, keep that in mind, whether 
you are in the choir or in the 
congregation. Realize that when 
the choir sings, not only are they 
praying with you, but also for 
you, making an offering to God 
through their music in the 
unique and beautiful way that 
choral singing can. 
     As a final note, I offer this 
shameless plug: come and  
join the choir! If you wish to  
experience a new and profound 
way to pray, consider coming to 
rehearsal on Thursday night at 
7:00 pm and joining us. 

The Church Choir 
What it is (and isn’t)  



• Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski,  John 
Marshall, John LaRock Sr., 
Michael Cooper, Phil 
Rutledge, Kathy Cooley, 
Robin Fahmie, Karen 
Prins, Sandra Adams,  
Richard Pelkey, Tom  
Dawson, Pete Siebertz, 
Nicole Brcic, Angela  
DiLaura, John Dziuban,  
Jim Stephensen, Mason 
Rutledge, Georgiana 
Bruen, Wayne DeForest, 
Floyd “Doc” Dreffs,  

Ron Fuller, Tom  
Masterson, Noah Kranz, 
Ann Mary “Nancy” Phillips, 
Jessica Cox, Katie Hutton, 
Nicholas Pikor,  Roger 
Thomas, Betsy & Charlie 
Rodgers, Pam Wiitala, 
Chris Dreffs 
  

  Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 
Scott Brown, Mark  
Richard, Philip Maxwell, 
Tony Phillips, Anthony 

Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Tony DeLellis, 
Mike Nelson, Frank Snaith,  
Allan Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas & Holly Carter 
  

 Pray for vocations to  
the priesthood and  
religious life. 
John Henry Keenan,  
Michael Kunitz,  
Mark Iadonisi,  
David Pellican 
 

 Pray requests: 
ospintentions@gmail.com  

TO PRAY IS TO LOVE MASS INTENTIONS 

 
TUE 700: 

 
WED 815: 

 
 
 

  
  THU 830: 

 
FRI 815:  

 
 

SAT   400:    
 

SUN 800: 
   

1030: 
 

 
Fr. Dennis Brown OMV 
 
Living & Deceased 
Member of the  
Zielinski and Puzycki 
Families 
 
Betty Sorice 
 
Patrick & Rebecca 
Martino 
 
Kathy Todaro 
 
Parishioners 
 
Benedict Deemer 
 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 

 

 

Red Mass 2017 
The Annual Red Mass will be held 
at St. Mary Cathedral, October 9, 
2017 at 5:15pm. A dinner reception 
will immediately follow. All  
Judges, Lawyers, Law Students  
and interested persons are  
invited. Contact Diane Arzberger 
517-402-2880 or  
lclguild@gmail.com to reserve  
a spot.  

Job Opening 
The Catholic Foundation for the 
Diocese of Lansing is seeking job 
applicants to serve as the Vice  
President of Development. To learn 
more about the position and how to 
apply, please go to  
dioceseoflansing.org/employment   
 

 

Grieving with Great 
HOPE 
A five-week grief support workshop 
series beginning Monday evenings  
September 25-October 23 for  
anyone who is mourning the loss  
of a loved one. For more infor-
mation contact 734-453-0326, or 
visit goodmourningministry.net for  
registration. 

 

Freedom to Serve Freedom to Serve 

Every day the Catholic Church in Michigan provides services to those most in need. Health care, immigra-
tion and refugee assistance, food and clothing, foster care and adoption, and addiction and domestic  
counseling, are just a few of the services Catholic agencies have provided for decades — without regard to 
race, religion or ability to pay. In fact, after the government, the Catholic Church is the largest provider of 
education, health care, and social services across the state and the country. Regrettably, mandates from  
the federal government in recent years have made it difficult for faith-based agencies to 
serve others in a manner consistent with that agency’s religious beliefs. In an effort to share with citizens 
of the state the help and assistance that Catholic agencies provide others, especially the most vulnerable, 
Michigan Catholic Conference and the seven arch/dioceses of Michigan have produced a series of short 
films and television commercials. Titled Freedom to Serve , this advertising campaign shows that faith is 
more than an hour of private worship at Mass each week: faith informs and drives Catholics — and others of 
goodwill — to love their neighbor, to be concerned for their well-being, and to provide material and spiritual 
assistance that uplifts and promotes the dignity of each and every person. For more information on the 
coming Michigan Catholic Conference ad campaign and to watch the videos please visit: 

CatholicsServe.com 
 

“Faith in action is love—and love in action is service.”  ~Saint Teresa of Calcutta 



First Friday  
Adoration 
Join us  Friday, Oct. 
6th for First Friday  
Adoration starting at 
7pm. Please sign up to 
spend an hour in the 
presence of our Lord.  

 

Register for 
Religious Education! 
It’s not to late to sign your  
children up for catechism class. 
Our religious education program  
incorporates classroom learning, 
beautiful textbooks, and materials 
for further study at home to help 
You can find registration forms and 
more information on our website: 
http://stpatricka2.org/religious-
education or you can stop by the 
parish office and register in person.  
  

Catechists Needed!    
Teach the faith to our fifth  
graders in the religious education 
program. You will be surprised at 
how much you learn about the faith 

through teaching it to our young 
people. Please contact the parish 
office if interested in serving in this 
way. 
 

Get the 
Bulletin  
Early! 
Visit our webpage each Friday at  
stpatricka2.org to see the bulletin 
even before it’s published!  
 

Old Saint Patrick 
Pilgrim Virgin  
Statue 
Mary is in a privileged position to 
intercede for us, and to bring us 
closer to the Heart of Jesus. This is 
the message we need to share – 
If you want to grow closer to 
Jesus, get closer to Mary. What 
better way to do this then by saying 
the Rosary. Please sign up in the 
back of the Church to take our   
Parish Pilgrim Virgin home for one 
week and pray the Rosary with 
your family. 

 Please join us for our Ann Arbor 40 Days For Life Fall Campaign! 

 Washtenaw County Abortions Drop 25% from 1,113 in 2006 to 834 in 2016! 

 34 SAVES that we know of since 2007! 

 Help protect mother and children by joining this worldwide mobilization! 

 End abortion through prayer & fasting, peaceful vigil & community outreach! 

 INCLUDES A 40 DAY LONG PEACEFUL PRAYER VIGIL from 7am-7pm! 

 Opportunities to pray for people of all ages & faith traditions!  

 Everyone is welcome! 
 

Peaceful Prayer Vigil- Wednesday, Sept. 27 through Sunday, Nov. 5, 7am – 7pm outside Planned 
Parenthood, 3100 Professional Drive, Ann Arbor. Sign up to pray for one hour increments, one time or  
weekly. To sign up, go to 40daysforlife.com/annarbor. Sandie Weathers at 734-657-1936 
 

Life Chain- Sunday, Oct. 1, 2-3:30pm, at all four corners of the intersection of Washtenaw and Huron Pkwy, 
Ann Arbor. Come join this prayerful, legal and joyful nationwide event. Signs provided. Questions? Marilyn 
Geyer, 734-973-2422 or mgeyer@provide.net 
 

Eucharistic Holy Hour 10am, Rosary Rally 11am (in the parking out), Rose Procession to 
Planned Parenthood 11:30am- Saturday, October 14, 2017, beginning at St. Francis  Catholic Church, 

2250 E. Stadium, Ann Arbor and concluding at Planned Parenthood, 3100 Professional Dr.. All are welcome. 
Join us for any part of this day’s events. Contact: Sandie Weathers 734-657-1936 or plan2pray.org 

  VOLUNTEERS 
  NEEDED 
 

 Office Help 
 

 Sacristan 
 

 Altar Society 
 

 Extraordinary  
Ministers of Holy 
Communion 

 

 Lectors 
 

 Gardening 
 

 Money Counters 
 

 Prayer Warriors 
 

 Data Entry 
 

If you are interested in 
helping, please contact 
the office for details. 
 



Reconciliation 
Tuesday 5:30PM - 6:40PM 
Saturday 2:30PM or by appointment; don’t  
hesitate to call for an appointment! 
 

Weekend Schedule for Holy Mass 
Saturday 4:00PM 
Sunday 8:00AM & 10:30AM 

 
Weekday Schedule for Holy Mass 
First Saturday of the month 9:00AM  
Tues. 7:00PM 
Wed. & Fri. 8:15AM 

Thur. 8:30AM 
  

Eucharistic Adoration of Our Lord 
Tues. 5:30PM– 6:45PM 
First Friday 7:00PM– Saturday 8:00AM 
  

Baptisms 
Baptism Preparation classes as required by the 

Diocese of Lansing may be scheduled to accom-

modate your family’s needs. Contact Dcn. Frank-

Joseph Papp, 734-426-1070 or email 

fjpapp@umich.edu to arrange date, time and 

location. Godparents are encouraged to at-

tend. There is no fee for the class.   
Marriages 
Arrangements are to be made at least nine 
months prior to the wedding. 
Funerals  
Funeral arrangements are made by  
contacting the parish office. 
Parish Registration 
Contact the office for a registration form. 
  

Office hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Office: 734-662-8141 
Emergency: 734-663-1851 
Address: 5671 Whitmore Lake Rd,  
Ann Arbor,  48105 
Website: www.stpatricka2.org 
E-mail: info@stpatricka2.org 
  

Parish Administrator 
Fr. Tom Wasilewski (#24) 
twasilewski@stpatricka2.org 
Deacon 
Dcn. Jim Thibodeau, jthibodeau@stpatricka2.org 
Dcn. Frank-Joseph Papp, fjpapp@umich.edu 
  
Parish Secretary 
Debbie Welch (#21) debbie@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Faith Formation 
James Bogdan (#30) jbogdan@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Music 
Jim Renfer music@stpatricka2.org 
Facilities Manager 
Mark Westhoven  mwesthoven@stpatricka2.org 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  
OSP Ladies Society 
Jeanine Jahant jmjahant@gmail.com 
Altar Server Coordinator 
Jennifer Holody ospaltarservers@gmail.com  
  

Contributions: 
Weekend of September 17, 2017: $8,258.16 
  

Bulletin announcements must be submitted in 
writing to bulletin@stpatricka2.org by Monday at 
noon and will be edited at the discretion of the 
editor or pastor. 
  

Please patronize our sponsors and tell them 
you saw their ad in our bulletin! 

ALTAR SERVERS 
SATURDAY 4:00/SEPT 30 
S. Holody 
N. Holody  
 
SUNDAY 8:00/OCT 1 
J.P. DeJak 
J. Hayes 
 
SUNDAY 10:30/OCT 1 
J. Mesch 
W. Kummet 
D. Galbraith 
N. Perrydore 
T. Perrydore 
J. Wild 
 

OLD ST. PATRICK 
PARISH DIRECTORY 

Family of the Month 
Our Family of the Month 

for September is the 

McCarthy Family. Mike 

and his wife Elora have 

a happy young son, 

Killian, as you can see 

from the photo. Mike 

and Elora sing in the 

choir and attend Eucharistic Adoration 

regularly. They both have volunteered to 

work at the Delonis Center to feed the 

homeless, helped out at our Parish  

Festival and are dishwashers at our Fish 

Fry’s. Elora also helps at Emmanuel House 

and was part of the Lenten Group. Mike 

assisted as a Judge at our successful 

Knights of Columbus Soccer Challenge. 

May God Bless You Mike and your family 

for your dedicated service to Old St. Pat’s 

Church. 
 

Ink Cartridge Recycling 

The Knights will be collecting empty ink 

cartridges as a fundraiser thanks to Bob 

Tomsic. A box will be in the Parish Center 

Coat Room to accept any type of ink and 

toner cartridges. 
 

 

 

 

Knight of the Month 
Bob Calleja is our Knight of  

the Month for September. Bob 

and his wife Christine have  

a daughter Alexa. As a Knight 

Bob helps out at the Capuchin 

Service Center in Detroit. At  

our parish he has taken on the 

Kitchen Project at our Rectory. 

He has sanded, skim coated and painted 

the kitchen walls. He will be making and 

installing a new countertop and new  

appliances donating his labor. Bob is also 

studying to be a Deacon and is in his 2nd 

year of the program. Congratulations Bob 

and thank you for the work you do for Old 

St. Pat’s Church.  
 

Beads & Brew 

Friday, September 29th at 7:00pm, meet 

parishioners, enjoy conversation and say 

the Rosary in front of a bonfire in the back 

of the Parish Hall.  All parishioners are 

invited. 
 

Join the Knights 

Interested in becoming a knight, contact 

Brian Heldt at (734)426-0857. or 

GK10963@mikofc.org 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

ST. PATRICK PARISH CALENDAR 
SUNDAY, September 24 
9:15 Religious Education  

9:15 Ladies Society  Meeting 

9:15 Knights of Columbus Rosary 

6:30 Youth Group  

 

TUESDAY, September 26 
7:30 Young Adults 

 

 

 

WEDNESDAY, September 27 
2:30 Mass at Regency Home 

 

THURSDAY, September 28 
7:00 Choir Practice 

 

FRIDAY, September 29 
7:00 Beads and Brew   

 

 

 

Why did the invisible man 

decline the job offer? 

 

He couldnõt see himself 

working there! 
 

 
Thanks you for the joke Martha E.   



Tonight! Sept 24th, 6:30pm- Youth Group discussion on God, with no 
topic off the table. 
 
October 1st– We will return to enjoying each others company with more games and food.  
 
October 8th– We will have Exposition of the Sacrament and begin to listen to Him and learn 
where He is sending us. Come join us! 

Knights of Columbus 

Scrap Metal Drive 
Thursday, Friday and Saturday, 

September 28th, 29th & 30th will 

be our Scrap Metal Drive. Please 

look through your home and  

garage for any appliances, lawn 

mowers, lamps, tools, pots and 

pans, wire, motors, car parts, 

shovels, etc. that you want to dispose of.  This is our 

big fundraiser of the year. We will not be providing 

dumpsters for the metal, but are asking the parish-

ioners to drop off their scrap metal at Regal  

Recycling, 6270 Whitmore Lake Road, (between 

our Church and North Territorial Road). Regal’s 

hours are Thursday,  Friday - 8am to 5pm and Sat-

urday - 8am to 1pm. When you drop off the items at 

Regal Recycling tell them to add the donation to Old 

St. Pat’s, Knights of Columbus Council 10963 ac-

count. If you are physically unable to drop off your 

items, please call Gene Wierzgac at 734-973-1790 

or ejwiergac@att.net. Thank you.   

    Knights of Columbus  

  Pancake Breakfast  

The Knights will be having a Pancake Breakfast 

on Sunday, October 1st at the Parish Hall after 

the 8:00am and 10:30am Masses. The  

proceeds from the breakfast will be going to 

support our Seminarians.  

     The Knights will be creating your favorite  

omelets. Pancakes, scrambled eggs, sausages, 

hash browns and fruit will also be served.  

Please attend and help support our  

Seminarians.  

 2017 Catholic Women's Conference 
Ladies:  You are all cordially invited to attend the Fifth 
Annual Lansing Diocese Catholic Women’s Conference 
entitled “God’s Desire” on Saturday, November 4,  2017 
from 9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. at the Lansing Center. 
Our speakers include:  Father Mathias Thelen, Father 
Mark Rutherford and Colleen Mitchell and Bishop Earl 
Boyea will preside at mass. We will also have lunch, 
shopping, music, Adoration and the Sacrament of Rec-
onciliation. We hope that you will set aside this day and 
join together with your sisters, daughters and friends to 
experience the our Heavenly Father’s desire for His 
daughters. For more information and to register for this 
conference, please visit our website at 
www.LansingDioceseCWC.org.   


